July 1952 Journal

Secretary Milne at Golden Anniversary

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C., Canada – Well, our fiftieth birthday has come and gone with appropriate celebrations. Our committee certainly did a first class job on both food and entertainment; the way everybody’s tongue loosened up after two glasses of punch was amazing.


International Secretary Scott Milne made the presentations of long service pins with great dignity, to a very impressive list of old-timers. Frank Shapland, as the 50-year member stole the show. By all the signs he will be with us missed the faces of many out-of-town members. We usually have quite a crowd from Nanaimo, and some from Courtenay. Perhaps they will be able to make it next year.


Most of this correspondent’s spare time is taken up with ringing door bells, speaking at meetings, writing radio scripts and answering questions posed by various groups, so this letter will necessarily be short. We are now in the throes of an election campaign, with the writer as a candidate. In my house-to-house calls I have unearthed one former International Officer of the I.B.E.W. and one pension member. Both showed more interest in the election than the bulk of our members. In fact this campaign has proved beyond doubt that there is no such thing as the “labor vote.” In political affairs, trade unionists act as individuals, and see no connection between government and their economic well-being. 


June 12th promises to be quite an exciting day for many of us; I expect to have broken all records as a door opener by that time. 
F. J. BEIVS, P. S.   

